
 

 
 

Monthly Business Meeting 
 

The Regular Monthly Business Meeting was held on October 6, 2021 at 6:30 p.m. “Social 
Distancing” guidelines were still encouraged. Masks were encouraged but not mandated. 
Bro. Billy Compton served as moderator.  
 
The minutes were recorded as follows by the church clerk, Charlotte Benningfield: 
 
Bro. Billy Compton called the meeting to order.  
The minutes stood approved as read. 
Treasurers Report stood approved as read. 
 
Committee/Department Reports 
 
Sunday School: Josh Veatch reported the deacons are discussing ways to resume Sunday 
School. Two classes are meeting. 
 
W.M.U.: A total of $1,695 has been collected for State Missions, not quite meeting our 
$2,000 goal.  
 
Music: Reagan Davidson, Music Director, will be singing a special this Sunday. 
 
Trustees: No report. 
 
Transportation: Sam Graham reported the bus is ready for use. They will have a motion for 
New Business concerning the Dodge van.  
 
Security: Sam Graham reported 12 members were present for the Sept. 23 meeting. Kaylene 
Poff read the minutes. They paused in remembrance of G.W. Porter. New schedules were 
developed for Oct and Nov. They will provide security for Trunk or Treat Drive-Thru. Next 
meeting set for week before Thanksgiving. Their Christmas party will be Dec. 3. If any 
group would like security for a Christmas event, please let the team know.  
 



Vision 24: Josh Veatch reported the Renovation Committee is working with in person 
meetings, e-mails, text, and calls. A box has been placed in the foyer for questions about the 
renovation. These questions will be addressed in person or in future Embrace Tomorrow 
newsletters.  
The Audio Visual Sub-Committee met today with Gordon Johnson, Nor-Com rep., who will 
give us an updated quote. 
 
Deacons: Mark Carney reported all deacons present at their last meeting. They have no 
recommendations.  
 
Children: Josh Veatch reported the return of activities is being discussed. 
 
Unfinished Business: The thermostats have not been installed yet.  
 
New Business: Josh Veatch, representing the Transportation Committee, made a motion to 
place the $1,200 proceeds from the sell of the Dodge van in the Embrace Tomorrow Capital 
Campaign Fund. Connie Graham inquired if we would be purchasing another van to replace 
it. Responses were possible in the future, but probably just as cheap to rent one for use when 
needed.  
It was noted that our insurance company needs to be contacted for a refund.  
 
MaKayla Wheatley announced that she and Caden would be stepping down as Youth 
Ministers, due to demanding work schedules. They will continue to teach the Youth Sunday 
School Class. 
 
Reagan Davidson, announced that she has accepted a job in Glasgow and that Oct. 10 will be 
her last Sunday.  
 
Sam Graham made a motion to adjourn. Second by Mark Carney. Motion carried.  
 


